December 10, 2021
Marty Dean

St. Tammany Parish Council Chair, District 1 Councilman
21490 Koop Dr. Building A
Mandeville, LA 70471
Dear Mr. Dean,

We are residents of Post Oak Landing subdivision in Madisonville. In the past two weeks, we have noticed a survey truck parked in the front of our neighborhood. We spoke with them and were told that the parish is looking at the entire triangle of property next to us to put an 11-acre retention pond. This property is Lot 5 and the area behind it that is designated as wetlands. 

We called and spoke with Jason Cambre, the St. Tammany Parish Project Engineer. He informed us that Heritage Oaks subdivision has drainage issues and has hired their own engineer to design a plan to improve their drainage. This plan calls for nearly doubling the size of the drainage ditch and culverts along Hwy 1077 and under the entrance to our subdivision and into Bayou De Zaire. This will add over 12 inches of water that will quickly come our way with any rain event and make its way into the planned retention pond. We are told they will be doing water flow studies to determine the impact to our neighborhood. 
The surveyors provided us with a map outlining the project. This map indicates that the improvements for larger drainage ditches and culverts leading away from our neighborhood and the retention pond are only for a very short distance. These improvements end at Galatas Road, one street over from our subdivision. Per the parish project engineer, there are no plans for improvements for anything further down-stream because the parish does not have the right of way. So, the extra foot of water then empties into the same existing ditch? Since these ditches are not designed to handle the additional water, it will potentially back up into the retention pond and into Bayou De Zaire and onto our properties! 
Jason Cambre indicated that there is an alternative option to put the retention pond on the property located at Hwy 1077 and Brewster Rd. The parish is in discussions with the property owner but cannot settle on an exact location. The property owner has apparently offered a section of land that is not the corner lot that the parish is asking for. Obviously, we feel that the parish needs to consider altering their request and accepting this track of land that the owner is offering. There is no neighborhood that would be impacted anywhere near that area and it would be much closer to Heritage Oaks subdivision. 
Why are all of our homes being put at risk? Why does our 65-home subdivision have to be put at risk for flooding in order to improve the drainage for a small, gated community over a half-mile away from us when there are other options available that would impact no subdivision? What will happen when a rain event causes homes in our neighborhood to flood because of this project? We will be displaced from our homes and working to rebuild them, not the parish or the residents of Heritage Oaks. We will be the ones dealing with lower property values. 
Is this project in compliance with current FEMA Flood Risk Guidelines? Speaking with local insurance agents, FEMA uses the proximity of properties to bodies of water to determine flood insurance rates. What will happen when FEMA changes our flood zone designation due to this project? We will incur higher flood insurance rates and be forced to pay out more money for annual flood insurance premiums, not the residents of Heritage Oaks. 
It is an atrocity to affect Post Oak Landing subdivision because Heritage Oaks subdivision has drainage issues. This project will threaten our daily quality of life, as we will constantly be worried about flooding. Putting this retention pond directly next to us is NOT the right thing to do! It is absolutely unfair that our subdivision is being put at risk and punished because Heritage Oaks has drainage issues that were not properly addressed with the development of their subdivision. 
Moving over twelve inches of water south to improve drainage for millionaires and wealthy land owners only to negatively impact middle class homeowners is truly an injustice and reflects very poorly on our parish officials! The residents of Post Oak Landing Subdivision are highly opposed to this project and request that the parish move this retention pond and drainage improvements to the area in the Brewster/1077 corridor that will not affect our or any existing subdivision!
Attached is a petition from the entirety of Post Oak Landing subdivision requesting relocation of this project. It includes signatures from all 65 homes in Post Oak Landing. 100% of our neighborhood is unified and opposed to this project! All of the homes in our subdivision are nearly four times the number of homes in Heritage Oaks subdivision. We will be submitting the same petition and additional letters to the offices of the Parish President, Flood Plain Manager Lottie Brock, the Project Manager Jason Cambre and the Planning and Zoning committee. In addition, our neighborhood plans to turn in full force to oppose this project when it comes before the Planning and Zoning committee meeting. 

If St. Tammany Parish pushes this through despite our objections and this project worsens our drainage and increases our risk for flooding and/or changes our flood zone designation, we will seek legal counsel to file suit against the parish for the damages/expenses that we incur as a result. 

Mr. Dean, you assisted our neighborhood many years ago with our project to complete our cul-de-sacs. We have not forgotten your generosity in helping to better our neighborhood. We are pleading that you help us again! Please advocate on our behalf to move this project to another location! We will not stand idly by and let our quality of life be affected! It is an outrage that our 65 homes will be put at risk for flooding to improve the drainage for 17 wealthy homeowners! There are alternative locations to this project!
Sincerely, 

Michael and Alison Nolan

325 De Zaire Drive

Madisonville, LA 70447

AlisonNolan75@gmail.com
504-250-3551; 504-250-4866
